
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that you have all had a good week.
There has been some great learning taking place in all areas of the school this 

week, lots of meaningful and busy ‘buzzing’.
Our Sunrise and Sunset club is filling up and they are having lots of fun with Mrs 

Hill and Miss Shomyiwa. Please contact school if you want more information.
The children in year six have been using technology at home to create their House 

Captain manifestos. We will be watching those who want the role this week. All 
children will be practising their power of democracy when voting at the end of 

next week!
Very exciting times!

Have a lovely weekend.
B Black

Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

17th September 2021

Advice on using the School Crossing Patrol Officer 
from Essex County Council.

• Parents/carers should keep together with their child when approaching the 
crossing and keep a secure hold of any very small children

• Wait at the kerbside (keeping 2 meters safe distance from others) for the 
patrol officer to get in position in the road and only cross when instructed 

to do so
• Remain at the kerbside if the patrol officer is walking back from 

accompanying a previous group
• Refrain from using mobiles or headphones when using the crossing

• Keep alert and aware of traffic whilst on the crossing
• To avoid collisions on the crossing anyone using a cycle or scooter should 

dismount at the kerbside and walk across the cross

I would like to take the opportunity to thank everybody within the school 
community for being so supportive of our School Crossing Patrol Officer and 

would like to encourage more pedestrians to cross with her if possible.



Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who 
have celebrated their birthdays between: 

September 13thth and 19th 

Callum C, Jasmine P, Bella,
Blake, Aston,
Miss Prince

Happy Birthday and huge 
apologies to Isabella for 

accidentally missing her off 
the birthday list last week!

Meet our new Class Councillors and their 
Vice Councillors.



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this week. We 
could have chosen so many children- the decisions were hard to make!

Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.
George– Apple
Sienna – Birch
Evelyn– Cherry

Luca– Fir
Tia– Maple

Archie - Oak
Georgianna– Rowan
Charlie – Sycamore

Compassion  Achievement Respect  Enjoyment

Every child is known and loved.

Every child shines.

YEAR SIX PARENTS

Please see the email coming 
shortly with information about our 

residential to Hilltop in 
Sheringham.

22nd- 24th September

Priory 344

Vinehurst 321

Berwicks 319

Greystones 319



HOUSE CAPTAIN ELECTIONS COMING SOON!


